Summary of Lake Meddybemps Water Level Management 

(submitted as 2008 Newsletter article):

There have been several organizational changes regarding the management of the water level for Meddybemps Lake, without revising the actual targets, practices and operations of the past few years. 

Since 1998, lake water level management has been performed by the Atlantic Salmon Commission (ASC), an independent agency of the State of Maine. This is now part of the Department of Marine Resources within the Bureau of Sea-run Fisheries and Habitat. Fish Scientists Greg Mackey, who has been handling this for some time this has been transferred. His replacement is Fishery Biologist Ernie Atkinson. The Jonesboro office is still run out of Augusta by its executive director, Patrick Keliher.

The drawdown schedule developed several years ago with the input of LMA remains the guideline for 2008. The lake has not been drawn-down more than 36” in several years. This is due to the success of the guidelines, consideration of lake interests, and because of greater hands-on visits to the dam, resulting in more timely adjustments. Unlike earlier years, balancing the needs of the Dennys River and Meddybemps Lake is a core objective of water level management practices by the state. From the standpoint of river management, the more water kept in the lake enables more wiggle room should there be a need for increased flow in the river when juvenile salmon need it. For us at the lake, the goal is to lower Spring levels on a timely basis to mitigate property flooding, while maintaining Summer water levels at stable and relatively high levels for habitat and recreation.

I maintain regular contact with the department handling the dam from Spring to Fall, so please don't hesitate to let me know of any concerns, issues or comments that I can pass along. I hope to see many of you this year. Enjoy Meddybemps Lake in 2008! 

Respectfully submitted,

David Eaton Mauk

Following is a record of the correspondence between David – now Jeff – and the ASC: Many thanks to both for using their time to keep up on this important issue.

Submitted Dec. 1, 2009

Hi Ernie, I saw that you have had someone visiting pretty regularly. 

 

I measured the level at minus 13 today, the dam is still open 8 inches.  We had a total of 4.39 inches of rain in the month. 

 

Jeff

Submitted October 26, 2009

Hi Ernie, I saw that your people have been making regular visits to the dam. Here are my October numbers to date.......

 

As of yesterday afternoon we have gotten 9.17 inches of rain in October, a bit over 5 inches over this last weekend. The dam was open 4 inches, and water is at minus 12 inches. 

 

Jeff

Submitted September 27, 2009

The water is minus 22 inches

 

The dam is open 2 inches  

 

Last weeks rainfall was one quarter inch.

Submitted September 21, 2009

As of 4 pm Saturday the water level was minus 17.5 inches

The dam is open 2 inches.

We got .19 inches of rain last week.     

 

Jeff

Submitted September 13, 2009  at 4 PM

 

Lake Level is minus 17.5"

 

There was no rain last week.

 

The dam is open 2 inches.

 

Jeff

Submitted August 31, 2009

Good morning Ernie, As I mentioned last week, the rainfall numbers for last Monday  (Bill) and Saturday (Danny) are included.

 

I measured twice yesterday, once at noon, and again at 4 pm, and in that 4 hours, the lake came up 1/2 inch, must be from inflow from the storm, since it wasn't raining.

 

Anyway:  Aug. 24   2.35 inches

               Aug. 28    3.61 Inches for a total rainfall for the week of 5.96 inches

 

               Water level at 4 PM Sunday was minus 14.5 "

 The dam is open 2 inches.

Submitted August 24, 2009

We got 2.35 additional inches of rain Sunday night. I will report this officially next week as well. The water is at  -16.25. I thought it would rebound faster, but runoff is probably slowed a bit because its been so dry.  I'll check again on Thursday.

 

Jeff

Submitted August 23, 2009

Water level   -17.25"

 

Dam opening  2"

 

Rain              1.25" from Bill on the night of 8-22/23

 

Ernie, since I took the reading Sunday afternoon (yesterday) we have had another 2.3 inches of rain overnight. I guess this qualifies as one of the "significant rain events" that we discussed, so I will get a revised water level to you later today.

 

Jeff

Submitted August 17, 2009

Good morning Ernie,

 

Water level is minus 16.5"

 

Dam is open 2 inches

 

No rain last week.

 

Jeff

Submitted July 7, 2009

David a quick note on the lake: We have had a ton of rain this year and the lake is full. Currently, the gate is open to 12” in order to drop the level down to 3 inches. We expect more rain so we will keep an eye on things.

 

Another activity happening now is preliminary work being done toward improving upstream and downstream passage at the lake. Recently, a drill rig was in to get a core sample and John Sewell Company is doing more surveying. This work will result in a design for improving fish passage. At that point DMR will be looking for funds to actually do the work. I will keep you posted as things progress.

 

Hope all is well,

 Ernie

Submitted June 17, 2009

Subject: RE: latest water flow/level report

David, it has been awhile. This is a good time now that we are in a lull between projects. The lake is at 11 of drawdown and the gate open to the equivalent of 2. I state it like that because we have a spacer installed that allows for taller opening to allow suckers and bass to flow under the gate without getting stuck. The spacer has a narrower width opening so that the same amount of water depending on head difference is leaving as would be at an unadjusted 2 opening.

 

Should be a nice fourth; thanks for keeping in touch.

Ernie

November 21, 2008 report:

David, thank you for your reminder, I have gotten out my habit. Yes the lake level is higher than it has been in previous falls. This is due to several heavy rains that have dumped water on us. On one hand it is nice to have a full lake but on the other we will have to keep an eye on it so it does not overflow or cause damage. We will try to drop the level down some so that we have room for the spring runoff. Each year we worry about the lake filling up for the spring. Last summer we were well ahead on the drawdown and were afraid that we would run the lake down before the fall. This was in part to not getting the rain we expected in the spring and partly because we dumped water during the winter so we wouldnt overflow the lake. However we did get a few heavy summer storms that brought us back into line. I feel that at this point we have water so we will drop the level a couple of inches and try to maintain it at that level. I will keep you up to date on what my staff works out for the winter.

I thank you for your interest and hope that we have been able to balance both the needs of the lake residents and the needs of our endangered salmon.

Aug. 7th update:


The 2008 Lake Meddybemps Association General Meeting was a solid  success due to the preparation & participation of everyone involved,  including our members who expressed themselves with excellent  questions & concerns. Thanks to all. Here is a quick update on the  lake. The dam is closed to 1” open. The water level is at 23”. With  the recent heavy rain we are hoping for an increased water level. The  dam pinched up for now. 

May 20, 2008 report:

We currently have the dam at two inches open. The water level is around 11 down from the top of the dam. Also, we decided to trap alewives in Dennysville instead of at Meddybemps. This allows for a more central location and less driving. However, our trap tender will be driving up occasionally to observe the alewife migration into Meddybemps. So far we are catching several hundred alewives and this is just the beginning. 

Ernie Atkinson, Fishery Biologist

May 12 report:

The lake level is up to 10” with a gate opening of 4”. We will be shutting the gate this week to two inches and will continue to monitor the lake level for the next few weeks.

May 2 report (excerpt):

One change we are going to implement this year is getting as much water in the lake as we can earlier, so that during May and June we can keep a stabilized lake level. I have spoken with our regional wildlife biologist and he said these months are critical for loon nesting activities. In the past we have continued to fill the lake up to the end of May. I have instructed my crew to leave the dam at its summer time opening of two to three inches, only to open it the water level rises rapidly due to heavy rain.

 

Other wise the rule curve you mentioned will be followed. If more water comes in from a wet year we obviously will always be under the draw down schedule.

These reports are from the Fishery Biologist, DMR - Bureau of Sea Run Fisheries and Habitat.

April 10 report:

As far as management of Meddybemps, we are not changing our practices at all. The drawdown schedule is working very well. We have not drawdown the lake more than 36” in several years in part because of this schedule and in part because our staff makes frequent trip to the dam and therefore frequent adjustment. We are trying to balance the needs of the river and the lake. Keep in mind, the more water we can keep in the lake gives us more room to wiggle should we need more water in the river for juvenile salmon habitat.

Submitted July 14, 2008

It has been a while since my last message so it is time for another update:

 

Currently the lake level is 22 of drawdown, with the dam open to 3. It has been a dry year and there are signs across the state that all streams are not doing well. For example the Narraguagus is at a lower than normal flow state.

 

I hope we get some rain.

 

Thanks and Ill be in touch in another week or so,

 

Ernie

 

Submitted June 26, 2008

We have finished trapping alewives in Dennysville and counted 70,000 alewives into the river. This works out to around 7  10 alewives per acre intoMeddybemps Lake.

 

The dam is currently set at 2 open and will remain so for the near future. The lake level has dropped and hopefully the forecasted rains will slow the gradual drop in the lake level.

Latest update: 11 June 08

The lake level is currently at 13 of draw down. Recent rains have raised the level slightly. The gate is still open at 2 also; we have passed nearly 65,000 alewives and three Atlantic salmon through our weir. It appears that the majority of alewives are swimming into Meddybemps opposed to Cathance Stream.

 

Take care,

 

Ernie

Submitted May 29, 2008

Latest from Ernie Atkinson, Fish Biologist, DMR:

A short note: The Lake level is currently at 14.5 inches of drawdown. We are having a dry spring and I hope we get some more rain soon. The gate is still open to 2 inches. The river has been receiving thousands of alewives. So far we have caught over 35,000 at our tap. Most appear to be going into Meddybemps.

Submitted May 20, 2008

Latest Update from Fisheries Department: 5/20/08

We currently have the dam at two inches open. The water level is around 11” down from the top of the dam. Also, we decided to trap alewives in Dennysville instead of at Meddybemps. This allows for a more central location and less driving. However, our trap tender will be driving up occasionally to observe the alewife migration into Meddybemps. So far we are catching several hundred alewives and this is just the beginning. 

Ernie Atkinson, Fishery Biologist

